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Project Update: August 2025 

Steveston Interchange Project: Phase 2 girders installed as 
Project completion approaches. 
The new five-lane Steveston Interchange 
Project is a key part of the Highway 99 
Tunnel Program to improve travel along 
the Highway 99 corridor. As part of the 
broader Program, the interchange will 
integrate seamlessly with the new eight-
lane immersed tube tunnel being built 
under the Fraser River to replace the 
existing George Massey Tunnel. 

The Project is now approaching 
completion, with crews making 
significant progress on the Phase 2 
structure.  

Between late July and early August, all 33 
girders (concrete beams) for Phase 2 
were successfully installed. Combined 
with the 21 girders placed during Phase 1, 
all overpass girders are now in place – 
marking a major milestone for the 
Project.  

In order to minimize traffic impacts, crews 
worked overnight shifts to install the 
large, Phase 2 main-span girders, which 
stretch across Highway 99. Each main-
span girder weighs 50 tonnes and is 35 
metres in length. The smaller end-span 
girders were then installed during 
daytime hours without disrupting traffic. 

With the girders now set, work is 
progressing to construct the Phase 2 
bridge deck, as the Project looks ahead 
to completion in fall 2025. 

 

Phase 2 girders in place next to traffic flowing on the completed 
Phase 1 structure (August 11, 2025). 

Project site looking southeast (August 11, 2025). 
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It has been a year of significant 
progress on the Project, including: 

• Switching traffic to the Phase 1 
structure. 

• Removing the original 
overpass.  

• Completing Phase 2 pile driving 
and ground improvements. 

• Constructing Phase 2 piers and 
pier caps. 

• Building roadworks and active 
transportation infrastructure, 
including sidewalks and multi-
use paths. 

Visit our website for more on the construction phases for the Steveston Interchange Project and 
traffic impacts related to current work. 

 
Questions and Feedback 

Please contact the Project team at the email address below or visit the Community Office if you 
have any questions or would like to learn more about the Highway 99 Tunnel Program.  
 
Did you receive this email as a forward? Sign up here to receive our updates directly. 
 

Contact the Project 
Construction Inquiries 
(Steveston Interchange Project) 
24/7 phone line at 1-888-270-1075 
StevestonProject@flatironcorp.com 
 

Community Office 
5180 Ladner Trunk Road, Delta 
Wednesdays and Thursdays:  
9 a.m. – 5 p.m. (closed at lunch) 

 General Highway 99 Tunnel Program 
Information 
highway99tunnelprogram@gov.bc.ca 
www.highway99tunnel.ca 

 

Heavy-lift cranes on either side of Highway 99 hoist a main-
span girder into place (July 19, 2025). 
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